
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 24, 2002 
 
 
 
To the Honorable, the Common Council 
 
Subject:  South Chase Avenue Bridge 
    Over the Kinnickinnic River 
 
Dear Council Members: 
 
 South Chase Avenue Bridge over the Kinnickinnic River is currently under construction.  
The improvement consists of removing and replacing the bridge structure. 
 
 Common Council Resolution File Number 010599, adopted September 25, 2001 
approved the reconstruction of South Chase Avenue Bridge over the Kinnickinnic River with 
Federal/State Aid. 
 
 To accommodate the construction, it became necessary to relocate AT&T cable that was 
in conflict with construction activities at the bridge.  AT&T was requested and, in good faith, 
relocated their cable, a portion of which lies within the adjacent railroad right-of-way.  We agreed 
to pay for this work within the railroad right-of-way to expedite the project. 
 
 AT&T has submitted a bill in the amount of $12,090.42 requesting reimbursement for the 
costs they incurred for the relocation of their facilities within the railroad right-of-way. 
 
 We have prepared and recommend adoption of the attached resolution authorizing and 
directing the Commissioner of Public Works to reimburse AT&T, $12,090.42, for their costs. 
 
       Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
       Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
       City Engineer 
 
 
 
       Mariano A. Schifalacqua 
       Commissioner of Public Works 
RB:cjt 
 
Attachment 



 
c:   Mr. W. M. Morics 


